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Green and Gold Bell frog Survey Arthur River to Couta rocks

Wildspot Consulting Pty Ltd was commissioned by Pitt and Sherry to conduct a survey of Green and
Gold Bell frog Litoria raniforms on the Northwest coast region of Tasmania from Arthur River to
Couta rocks. The purpose of the survey was to try and ascertain the presence of the Green and Gold
Bell frog in the wetlands near the proposed road development. A small area of habitat had been
previously identified by North Barker Consultants as being potentially suitable for the Green and
Gold Bell frog.

All potential habitats were surveyed for L. raniformis between January 7th 2010, and March 12th

2010.

The previously identified wetlands, though having potential for the presence of the species are of
poor quality and are all ephemeral water bodies with most drying up in late spring which inhibits the
breeding cycle of this frog species. In the Northwest where this species occurs in ephemeral swamps
they are most active in early October and this is considered the optimum time for locating the
species as they are more vocal at this time. This is especially important in ephemeral habitat.
However, successful surveys can sometimes be undertaken once an area has dried up. If there are
frogs in the area they can usually be found basking on warm sunny days in areas of bare ground
amongst the wetland vegetation. This method of surveying is usually particularly useful for locating
juveniles from the current breeding season.

The suitable habitat identified previously by North Barker along the proposed road development was
visited on eight occasions. There were six visits during the day when the conditions were considered
ideal and twice at night. No L. raniformis were observed or heard in any of the areas surveyed and
there have been no records of this species occurring in the past decade.

A series of other potentially suitable sites were identified from aerial images of the area. Sites were
chosen for either being near the proposed road development or on the downstream side of the
development. Fourteen locations were identified (Figure 1). This included the Rebecca Lagoon (site
6) which although well south of the development, and out of the disturbance zone, was considered a
good example of permanent water which would be most likely contain L. raniformis if they existed in
the area. Several visits to the lagoon failed to show any evidence of the species. Most of the other
13 sites were dry and no L. raniformis could be found.

The species has declined considerably over its former range in the Northwest and it seems possible
they no longer occur in this area; however, L. raniformis was rediscovered in some areas in the far
Northwest after an apparent absence of fifteen years. This highlights the importance of continued
vigilance when working in areas which have potential for this species.
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Figure 1. Map showing the 14 locations checked for L. raniformis
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Rebecca Lagoon

The only permanent water in the study area

Coastal lagoon at Couta Rocks

Ephemeral lagoons identical in composition to this are known to contain breeding populations of
L.raniformis in the far northwest; however none were found here.

Coastal lagoon at Sarah Anne Rocks

Note: Photo was taken in late March after rainfall. This lagoon had been dry most of the summer

16


	Appendix_B_part_06
	Appendix_B_part_07
	Appendix_B_part_08
	Appendix_B_part_09

